Statement by Hungary on Ghana, UPR Session 14, 23 October, 2012

Madam President,

Hungary would like to thank Ghana to accept all our recommendations during the first UPR cycle. In line with our recommendations measures have been taken to enhance women’s awareness of their rights and to ensure their equality in property inheritance. We are note with satisfaction that Ghana submitted reports long overdue for the Human Rights Committee and the Committee against Torture. 
With respect to our recommendation addressing the high illiteracy and the gender gap in education we welcome the growing number of girls in secondary or higher education, as well as the launching of distance education programmes and scholarships for them. Despite of these positive developments, access to education for girls in northern parts of the country remains a concern due to traditional cultural practices which prevent many girls from attending school and forcing them to work in the household instead. In this regard we recommend  Ghana take the necessary steps to more effectively enforce compulsory education regulations, thus ensuring that equal access to education is a reality in all parts of the country. 
Finally Madam President, 
We agree with Ghana that the respect for all human rights provides the foundation for meaningful and sustainable national development therefore we recommend Ghana to ratify, before the end of the third UPR cycle, those conventions which the country is a signatory to.
Thank you Madam President.
